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Objects of the Club 
To promote ownership and appreciation of American motor vehicles.  

¢ƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƻǿƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŘƳƛǊŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎŀǊ ǎƘƻǿǎΣ ŎŀǊ ǊŀƭƭȅΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ 
 

Note: Members are required to attend 3 meetings/events before eligible for Special Vehicle 
Registration and must repeat yearly to continue to qualify. 

 

Hi Members.   

It has been a pretty quiet month with just the usual activities like the monthly 
meeting and Cars and  Coffee with the exception of the Paddy Power 
Memorial Run on Sunday 19th.  The monthly meetings are always a bit of fun 
and it is always good to see a good roll up and catch up with members and 
see what they have been up to. 

 

Cars and Coffee continues to be well supported and is another opportunity to 
get out and use your vehicle. 

 

The Power cruise went off really well and thanks to James and Amanda for 
their organising and running of the event. All who attended had an enjoyable 
day in spite of the weather change which resulted in a wet drive home from 
Julatten. 

What is National Motoring Heritage Day?  
National Motoring Heritage Day is an initiative of Australian Historic Motoring 
CŜŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀƛƳ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ 
motoring heritage and also to show the community, businesses and 
government the strength of the Australian historic motoring movement.  
This day is ALWAYS the 3rd Sunday in May.  
All QHMC clubs are encouraged to participate in an event on the day as, 
without promotion of our hobby, the government and community support 
may gradually fade and concessional registration schemes may be lost.  
hǳǊ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀ άƳƻōƛƭŜ ƳǳǎŜǳƳέΣ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǎǘƻŘƛŀƴǎΤ ǘƘŜȅ 
need to be viewed and enjoyed by the public  

The above is an excerpt from the minutes of the QHMC agm, what do you 
think about organising an event  in support of the day?  

Safe cruising, have a happy and safe Easter and see you all at the meeting on 
26th March. 

Bruce 

 

Please address correspondence to: 

The Secretary 

All American Car Club of Cairns (Inc.) 

PO Box 13N 

North Cairns.  QLD  4870 

 

Club meetings are held at Yorkeys 

Knob Community Hall, Wattle 

Street, on the last Sunday of every 

month, commencing at 10.00am. 

 

Membership Fees: $45.00 

(due each September) 

 

President 

Bruce Nancarrow 

0431 704 929 

ga32958@bigpond.net.au 

 

Vice President 

James Fullerton 

0417 451 676 

 

Secretary 

Mike Bowman 

0409 502 754 

mike.bowman14@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer 

Paula Partington 

4055 3152 / 0417 730 878 

pawnee1966@yahoo.com.au  

 

Events Co-ordinator 

James Fullerton 

0417 451 676 

jcm65@bigpond.com 

 

Property Officer 

Bob Aller 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Kristie Partington 

kristiepartington@yahoo.com.au 

 

Webmaster 

Rob Healey 

rob@allaboutweb.com.au  

mailto:ga32958@bigpond.net.au
mailto:pawnee1966@yahoo.com.au
mailto:jcm65@bigpond.com
mailto:kristiepartington@yahoo.com.au
mailto:rob@allaboutweb.com.au
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All American Car Club of Cairns ï Meeting Minutes 26 February 2017 
 
Meeting Opened: 10:15 am 
 
Attendees:    Per attendance register 
 
Apologies:  Rob Healey, Kevin Spies, Helen, Pam & Demelza, Steve MacKinnon, Bandit, Bruce 
Morrison. 
 
Visitors:  Grady and Lacey 
 
Acceptance of Minutes from previous meeting: Moved by Gordon 
 

   Seconded by Kel 
 

Business arising from last meeting:  Nil 
 
¶ Incoming correspondence:  Suncorp Bank statement; return of Club Membership card for Ben & Michelle 
Baldwin (address issue); Shannon's Auction Catalogues for 6/2/2017 and 27/2/2017; Fridge 
Magnet/Calendar from Rob Pyne; NewsletterQuestionnaire from Warren Entsch. Emails from Cairns & 
District Historic Vehicles Club ï Bearing Chatter.; Michael Walsh of Port Douglas wanting advice on 
purchasing a 1966 SS Camaro; Kevin Harris advising about the Red Dice Rockabilly Band (Bruce to 
contact); Phil Bolton seeking advice on registering left-hand drive vehicles (Julian to contact); Phil Soutter 
advising of Paper Space (mural & wallpaper business); Marj ï advising on Red Centre Nationals dates and 
costs. 

¶ Outgoing Correspondence: Nil 
 

Treasurers Report: 

¶ Monies Incoming: Subscriptions 

¶ Monies Outgoing: Raffle; Balance of account $4900.00 approx. 
¶ bŜǿǎletter Editors Report: Thanks to Marj & Rob for their contributions, they were well received. 

Members are invited to submit photos or items of interest to Kristie at: kristiepartington@yahoo.com.au.  
 
Events Co-ordinators Report: Lunch at Barron River Hotel following today's meeting. Full details on all planned 
events can be found later in Newsletter, as well as on the Club's website.  
  
Acceptance of Reports: Mover: Bob 

   Seconder: Taylor 
 
General Business:  1. Trade Night at Bunnings on 22nd went well, with all attendees having a good time. 2. 
Members are reminded that events are detailed in the Newsletter each month and published on our website. It is 
suggested that the Events Calendar page of the Newsletter be printed out and attached to your fridge door at 
home. 3. Mens Shed Atherton 3 March 2017 ï this is an official Club Run so SIV registered vehicles can attend. 4. 
Brian Costa ï Thunderbird for sale ï see Facebook for more details. 5. Red Dice Rockabilly Band ï Bruce is to 
follow up with Kevin Harris about dates etc., in order to determine if we can participate, as there is interest from 
members. 6. Red Centre Nats ï they are on earlier this year (1 to 3 September 2017) with reduced prices (ie 5 cars 
from 1 club, entry is reduced from $50/car to $30/car. Accommodation is going fast so get in early if you are going. 
Marj & Murry are heading off late August with intent to arrive in Alice Springs on 31 August ï contact Marj if you 
want further details ï or see the Red Centre Nats website. 
 
Next Meeting: 26 March 2017 
 
Lotto ï no winnings to report. 
 
T-Shirts & Caps: See Paula who has some old style Ladies shirts for sale @ $8 each. 
 
Raffle: $40.00 Coles/Shell Fuel voucher & Model Dodge Car . 
 
Meeting Closed:           10:35am 

  

mailto:kristiepartington@yahoo.com.au
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tŀŘŘȅ tƻǿŜǊ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ /ǊǳƛǎŜ ϧ tƻƪŜǊ wǳƴ нлмт 
 

Every year we celebrate the life of one of our founding members, Paddy Power, with a memorial cruise 

and poker run in March to coincide with St Patricks Day. The morning started off with the sun shining and 

about 40 people there to receive our first 2 cards at Smithfield Bunnings. We left heading towards Port 

Douglas with approximately 20 cars.  

After a quick ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǘŜŀ ǎǘƻǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘǳǊƴ ƻŦŦ ƛƴǘƻ IŀǊǘƭŜȅΩǎ /ǊƻŎƻŘƛƭŜ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜΩǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ 

homemade biscuits thanks to Paula & soft drink. We received our second card and we then headed to the 

carpark of the IGA Port Douglas to obtain our third card and regrettably 2 of our members had to retire 

and return home after a problem with their car. 

We continued on our route and headed for our final destination the Highlander Tavern at Julatten for 

lunch, where we were joined by more members from the Tablelands. The final card was given out and the 

results were decided, the 2017 male winner with a pair of Kings & Queens was John Partington, the female 

2017 winner for the second year in a row with 3 Queens was Lorraine Bayliss. We also had prizes for the 

best dressed leprechauns, the best dressed male was Jarrod one of the Power clan, the best dressed 

female was Vicki Somerville. We had a couple of extra prizes to give away with the hard luck story going 

to Mike & Steve. 

A great day was had by all and thanks to everyone that attended. 

Caitlin Fullerton 
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